
 On behalf of the Cabell County Alternative School, I would like to welcome you to our school. The first 
semester ends on December 21, 2018. A number of students will be going back to their home schools, 
while others may be reviewed to go back early. We will notify each parent/guardian if your student is 
leaving to attend their home school. It is imperative that while students are enrolled with us that they 
strive to do well in Academics, Attitude and Attendance! 
 
The handbook/planner we have is designed to share with you and your child some helpful information 
about our school. Each student should have received one at the orientation session when they enrolled. 
Please take time to review this carefully with your student as it has information important to the running 
of our school. Some issues I would like to highlight are the following; 
 
The doors open at 7:30am and everyone should be here by at least 7:50am. This gives us adequate time 
for the check-in process. 
 
The school day ends at 2:30 pm. The only students that will be allowed to leave before that time are the 
ones that ride the bus going towards the Rt. 60 area. 
 
Please discuss with your child that they need to enter the building when 
arriving to school in the morning. Also, they are not to loiter on the 
Speedway Parking lot before or after school. 
 
I take this opportunity to extend an invitation to visit our school and also 
ask that you please join us in our efforts to provide the best educational 
experience while your student is enrolled with us. If you have any ques-
tions or concerns feel free to contact us  
Brenda Scott  
528-5060 

 

Cabell County 
Alternative School 
2850 5th Ave. 

Phone: (304) 528-5060 

http://www.cabellcountyschools.c
om/alternativeschool_home.aspx  

A Message from  Brenda Scott, 
    Alternative School Principal 
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1.  Absenteeism in the first month of school can predict poor attendance throughout the school year. Half the students who miss 2-4     
days in September go on to miss nearly a month of school. 

2. Over 7 million (1 in 7) U.S. students miss nearly a month of school each year. 

3. Absenteeism and its ill effects start early. One in 10 kindergarten and first grade students are chronically absent. 

4. Poor attendance can influence whether children read proficiently by the end of third grade or be held back. 

5. By 6th grade, chronic absence becomes a leading indicator that a student will drop out of high school. 

6. Research shows that missing 10 percent of  school, or about 18 days in most school, negatively affects a studentôs academic per-
formance. Thatôs just two days a month and thatôs known as chronic absence. 

7. Students who live in communities with high levels of poverty are four times more likely to be chronically absent than others, of-
ten for reasons beyond their control, such as unstable housing, unreliable transportation and a lack of access to health care. 

8. When students improve their attendance rates, they improve their academic prospects and chances for graduating. 

9. Attendance improves when schools engage students and parents in positive ways and when schools provide mentors or role mod-
els for chronically absent students. 

10. When a student is not in school, no matter what the cause, it can do academic harm. 
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 My name is Malory Baker, and this is my 
fifth year filling the position of Option Path-
ways, Middle School Health, and Middle 
School/High School Physical Education 
instructor. I am the Webmaster and Fitness 
Coach of the school. I strive to stay current 
on the best ways to help my students by 
attending conferences each year relevant to 
the subjects I teach. 
 
Working with Option Pathways students is 
very rewarding because many of these stu-
dents have made some poor choices in the 
past but decided they really want to com-
plete the program so they can enter trade 
school, college, or just get a better job. 
 
These students are taking charge of their 
lives, and I am there to guide them toward 
passing the rigorous tests of Mathematics, 
Science, Social Studies, Language Arts 
Reading, and Language Arts Writing. Sta-
tistically, 40 percent of high school gradu-
ates cannot pass this Option Pathway TASC 
exam so those who complete it should be 
very proud.  
 
Health and Physical Education classes are 
as real-world relevant as a class can be, and 
I hope to educate my students to make good 
decisions in life, set healthy goals, get in the 

ha
bit 
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t take care of themselves. 
 
I hope my personal life and way I conduct 
myself can also be examples to the students 
I teach as we interact on a daily basis.  
 
I have been married to a wonderful man that 
many know as Mr. Travis Baker, the Aero-
space Engineering instructor at Huntington 
High School, for eleven years. We have two 
little blessings named Maci Morgan (6) and 
Maddyn Grace (3). I truly want my students 
to know that they can have a great life, too. 

Cabell County Alternative School.  The 
Math department is really excited this year 
about the addition of two new computer 
programs to support the students here at 
our school.  The middle school students 
are using MATHia and the high school 
students are using ALEKS.  

 Both of these programs are aligned with 
the mathematics standards and are prepar-
ing the students to step back into the math 
program at their home school when their 
time here is over.  This will allow them to 
have continued success upon their return.  
Parents should be aware that both         
MATHia and ALEKS are readily availa-

My 
name 
is Pam 
Artrip.  
This is 
my 
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year as 
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here at 
the 

The 
TASC 
test is 
the 

Pam ArtripñMath & Computers 

Malory Baker 
Health, PE, TASC Option Pathway 
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Herb Redman-Social Studies 

The new school year has  begun for Mr. 
Redmanõs students.  He asked the stu-
dents who they would like to go back in 
time and talk to.  Here are some re-
sponses. 

"George W. Bush.  I would stop 9/11 
from happening."--- J. A. 

"Benjamin Franklin, because he discov-
ered electricity."--- R. F. 
 
"Adam.  To find proof for  the Bible."--
-A. D. 
 
"Benjamin Franklin."--- D. F. 
 
"Kurt Cobain.  I want to thank him for 
his music."--- K S. 
 
"William Shakespeare, because I'm a 
fan of his plays."--- M. M. 
 
"2 Pac,  he was a role model."-R. K. 
 
"Tupac Shakur.  He was a rap king, and 
will live forever."--- B. A. 
 
"Jesus.  I want to find out if the mira-
cles were real."--- J. A. 
 
"Martin Luther King, Jr.  Ask him about 
life back then."--- K. T. 
 
"George Washington.  Just because."-
JA 
. 
"2 Pac."--- C. S.  

 



Medal of Honor Winner 
Woody Williams  

The Congressional Medal of Honor is the 
highest US military decoration awarded by 
Congress to a member of the armed forces 
for gallantry and bravery in combat at the 
risk of life above and beyond the call of 
duty.  

 Hershel Woodrow "Woody" Williams, 
94 years old, is the last living recipient of 
the Congressional Medal of Honor from 
the battle at Iwo Jima. In 1944, after serv-
ing in Guadalcanal and Guam, he joined 
the campaign in Iwo Jima. Two days after 
arriving on the island, Williams picked up 
a 70-pound flamethrower and walked 
ahead of his infantry's tanks for four hours 
clearing their path of enemy machine gun 
fire.  

 President Harry S. Truman awarded 
him the Medal of Honor two years 
later for his actions.  Woody has de-
voted his life to making the world a 
better place.  He gives freely of his 
time to speak to community groups all 
across the nation.  He visits our stu-
dents each year but is always hesitant 
to share his heroic story.  Instead, he 

enjoys sharing the heroics of other 
individuals.  Even when telling his 
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  The Old Farmerôs 
Almanac is North 
Americaôs most popu-
lar and longest-
continuously-running almanac, now in 
its 227 edition, it has been a trusted source 

for weather, astronomy, folklore and more since 1792, when George Washington was president!  



 

Carla WilsonñEnglish Language Arts 
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Cabell County Schools adopted STOP!t 
to empower students with an easy app 
to safely and anonymously report any-

Schoology 
Cabell County Schools has adopted 
Schoology as the districtôs learning 
management system for the 2018-
2019 school year.  

Schoology is an online gradebook 
and classroom management plat-
form that enables students, parents 
and teachers to engage with learn-
ing materials and their school com-
munity from the classroom and 
beyond.  Utilizing Schoology, stu-
dents can digitally submit home-
work assignments, review grades, 
participate in interactive discus-
sions, receive announcements, gain 

feedback from teachers, take tests, 
write academic blogs, and much 
more. Parents will be able to view 
their childôs activity within the 
platform and will be able to interact 
directly with teachers.   

For more information about School-
ogy or if you need assistance set-
ting up an account, please contact 
your childôs school.   



Meet Shannon Drown, School Counselor 
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Welcome 
Aboard!!  New 

Staff  
 

Samantha Hicks is Cabell Countyôs Transitional Social Worker and works with 
the Alternative school and the Elementary Behavior Alternative program. She 
mainly works with transitioning students in and out of facilities, coming from dif-
ferent schools, and other placements. She has been with Cabell County Schools 
since November of 2017 working with students on emotional, behavioral and edu-
cational issues. She looks forward to what the future holds for her and the county 
as she continues to meet the needs of the students and staff members of Cabell 
County.  

Hannah Herbert is a senior at Marshall University and is studying Social Work. 

I hope we have a great school year! The middle school students will be 
taking the CBA test starting on September 25th. The next ACT test is 
October 27, the registration deadline is September 28. After that the test 
is December 8, registration deadline is November 2. 
 
PARENTS: If you feel your student is in need of counseling of any kind 
(mental/emotional, academic), please feel free to contact me at 304-528-
5335. I will be glad to assist in any way, and provide resources to help 

out. Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rising Phoenix 4H Club had a great meeting yesterday!  On Septem-
ber 11th, the students had about 100 options of seeds to plant.  Each stu-
dent chose 3 items to plant.  Some students chose all vegetables, some 
chose all herbs, some chose all flowers and some chose a mixture of sever-
al. 
 
Students joined groups and worked together to plant their seeds.   
 
The seeds are beginning their lives in individual peat pellets in a miniature greenhouse inside the science class-
room.  When the seeds sprout, they will be transplanted into the large school greenhouse. 
 
Students will observe the seeds throughout the semester.  They will monitor temperatures, water levels and 
sprouts.  They will use scientific inquiry and observation to determine which plants survive and thrive in the envi-
ronment available to them. 


